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PiloT ButtE  
News & viewS  

January 
2021 

Year 34 Issue 5 

 

Serving Pilot Butte  
&  District for  

35 years! 

S u b m i s s i o n s  a n d  P a y m e n t    

Please remember to send your submissions no later than 5 pm on the 20th.  

Anything received after cannot be guaranteed to be inserted into the issue.  Your 

continued co-operation is appreciated.  PLEASE EMAIL the News and viewS @ 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or drop it off at the Pilot Butte Town Office.   

As always, a huge THANK YOU to the sponsors who have renewed 

their squares or are new to our backpage—We truly cannot publish 

without your generous support!   

Thanks also to those businesses who pay to take out a monthly ad at 

various times of the year.   

The News and viewS appreciates all  those who help in getting the 10 issues 

printed and out to the residents.  It takes a community! 

 

If you are interested in sponsoring our newsletter, please email us 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or call 306.781.4067 

Thank You to our Back Page Sponsors 
Remember to patronize our back page sponsors.  Thanks to these spon-

sors who have renewed their square(s) for another year:     

Stormy’s Mechanical & A/C 

 

Thank you to Sask Lotteries and the Pilot Butte Recreation Department 

for funding for the newsletter. 
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T h e  C o u n c i l  C o n n e c t i o n  

... that the Town of Pilot Butte makes use of the Group West (formerly Synrevoice) 

messaging system for their residents?   

You may receive town news, announcements and information by  

telephone (old or new!), e-mail, or both. If you are a resident of the Town 

of Pilot Butte and are not receiving town notices and information using 

this system please contact the Town Office at 306-781-4547 Option #1 or 

email the town at townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net. You may opt out at any 

SEWAGE BLOCKAGE - If you suspect you have a sewer blockage, the line MUST be checked 
by the Town Maintenance Staff.  Payment may be refused (at the discretion of the Town  

Maintenance Director) if this condition is not met. A maintenance man is on call after hours for  

emergencies and is available by calling 306-781-4547 Option 6.  Thank you.  

…that your new home may include the header or posts for a deck. This does not indi-
cate that a deck was included with your home build. Your builder is aware whether 
your deck was included with the build of your home. 

If your deck is not included with the permit for your new home, a Deck Permit must be 
submitted and approved prior to construction.  

We appreciate our resident’s compliance with our Zoning Bylaw. 

. . . That  if your garbage or recycling is not picked up, you can call or email the Town Office and we 
will call Loraas to come back and pick it up?  It may not have been picked up for a number of rea-
sons however as long as you put your garbage out by 7 am, it should get picked up!  Loraas may 
not get to it that day but they usually do come back.  They have GPS on their routes now that can 
pinpoint whose cart was or wasn’t picked up! 

 

Council meetings are Open to the Public.  Meetings are normally held the 2nd and 4th MONDAY of each month.  If a Statutory  
Holiday falls on a regularly scheduled Council meeting Monday, the Council meeting will be held on the Tuesday. 
Unscheduled Special Meetings are advertised in advance for public attendance.   

Your Newly Elected Council Members who represent your interests are Mayor Peggy Chorney, along with Councillors Scott  
Einarson, Zac Forster, Jean Lowenberger, Lydia Riopka, Fred Salerno, Ed Sigmeth.   

Please contact the Town Office at 306.781.4547 should you have any questions or concerns on any issue.   

The Council meetings for the balance of 2021 are as follows.  
Please contact the Town Office at 306-781-4547 if you have questions in regards to attending a Council Meeting.  Thank you. 
 
January 11 , 25  February 8, 22  March 8, 22  April 12, 26  May 10, 25 
June 14, 28  July 12, 26  August 9, 23  September 13, 27 October 12, 25       
November 8, 22  December 13, 27 

 
You can contact us at 306.781.4547 or townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net  We are also on the web at www.pilotbutte.ca.   The site is 
updated on a regular basis.  If you have any suggestions or comments on our website, please feel free to let us know.    

. . . That 2021 is a revaluation year?  This means the current assessed value on your land and 
home will be changing to reflect a base date as of January 1, 2019.  All residents will receive an 
assessment notice in the mail or via email (if you have signed up for this service) with the new 
assessed value, in March of 2021.   

 

mailto:townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net
http://www.pilotbutte.ca
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The Town reminds residents that Town boulevards are provided to residents for the parking of vehicles which are in daily use 
and that boulevards are never intended for storage of campers, automobiles, trailers or any other items owned by residents. 

As winter approaches, the Town expects that all vehicles, etc. except those in daily use will be removed from boulevards for the 
facilitation of operations of the Town (e.g. snow removal). The Town Operation of Vehicles Bylaw 13-2011 allows for vehicles to be 
parked on boulevards for periods not exceeding 72 hours during the winter months.  AT NO TIME may vehicles be parked for peri-
ods longer than 72 hours on the pavement of any curbed street and may never be parked on the pavement of a street with no 
curb. 

During times of imminent snowfall, the Town hopes that residents will be mindful of the safety of the Town workers and their own 
property by removing vehicles from both street and boulevard, curbed or otherwise.   

When snowfall is heavy, there are going to be times when it is not possible for the grader to clean streets without leaving some 
ridge of snow across the ends of driveways.  The priority is to have the streets cleared and passable.  If time and manpower allow, 
the Town may clear significant ridges once streets are all cleared.  It is not reasonable to expect that whole frontages will remain 
cleared of a snow ridge.   

That snow that you don’t want in your driveway has to go somewhere and part of the purpose of Town-owned boulevards is to 
provide that option.  Part of the privilege of using the boulevard is for you to keep it clear for your own use.  

The Town thanks all residents who comply with parking restrictions and keep our maintenance workers safe. 

Golden Sunset Club December 2020

I am sure you will all agree, what a year this has been. From March and still going, 
looks like 2020 was a "covid" year. No more gatherings like we were used to, and 
no more what we used to call " normal ", happened. Our directors met monthly but 
agendas were short. There was training on i-Pads done for three weeks. Thanks to 
those who attended, as it was great to see you. 
Possibly there will be more of that to come in the New Year, plus some bingo games. We are thinking of a 
movie afternoon or evening get together. These will be posted as we get Sask. Health's approval to have larg-
er gatherings more than 10.  
So for now, to all our members and friends we wish you and yours a very Merry Christmas and pray that the 
New Year be healthy, safe and wise. 
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There are occasions when the collections for garbage, recycling and compost are delayed and carts are not emptied 
at the usual times of day.  A change of driver, or route; a mechanical failure, any number of things may delay the ser-
vice.  Loraas advises that THERE WILL ALWAYS BE SERVICE.  Unless inclement weather makes travelling unsafe, the 
truck will always come eventually.  It may be later that evening, it may be the next morning, but the carts will be 
emptied.  You are always welcome to contact the Town office if your cart has not been collected by the morning of 
the next day.  Occasionally the odd cart or street is missed, but it is not abnormal for the whole town to receive ser-
vice much later than the usual time.  If is very windy, you may want to bring your cart in for the night and replace it 
the next morning. 

Remember, too, that Loraas provides service on Mondays and Thursdays regardless of holidays. 



2021 Pilot Butte Collection Calendar 
Garbage ONLY  Recycle ONLY  

Compost ONLY  

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28       

February 2021  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

April 2021  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

May 2021  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

June 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

January 2021  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

August 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

October 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

September 2021 

Loraas Disposal 
620 McLeod Street 
Regina, SK  S4N 4Y1 
 

Phone:   306-721-1000 
Web:       www.loraasdisposal.com 
Email:      cart@loraasdisposal.com 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

November 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

December 2021 

IMPORTANT: 

 Carts must be out by 7am on collection days  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

       

March 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

       

July 2021 
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This year has been a trying one. Covid 19 has changed our world.  We are constrained, constricted, “cabined, cribbed, confined”.  But not, 
Mr. Shakespeare, “shrunk to this little measure.” 

Because, here’s the thing.  This past late winter, spring and summer I saw more people outside enjoying all that outdoor Saskatchewan 
has to offer.  So many benefits: 

• The dogs in Pilot butte were, I’m sure, both bewildered and delighted by the amount of outdoor exercise they were getting.  That 
favourite word “Walk” must have been “exercised” regularly. 

• There were any number of people who were asked to work from home, (or not work at all) because their regular jobs were affected 
by Covid restrictions.  It made your heart smile to see all of these young dads pushing babies.  There were babies in the parks, on the 
trails, going to the Post Office.  There were youngsters playing catch with Dads on ball diamonds.  

• And speaking of ball diamonds.  Once the diamonds were open, there were kids out there playing ball.  “Scrub” we used to call it – 
just being outside and using their young bodies to have fun. 

• Local businesses who offered services for shut-ins were repaid by customers who preferred to shop locally rather than run to the 
city. 

• I met more of my neighbours on the streets than I have for years.  More smiling, more chatting on the street and at the Post office. 

• Our Post Office was kept busy the whole time.  That’s good for our town. 

• There was a sort of “back to basics”.  Maybe we regressed a little to a slower time and pace.  Less rushing and more family time. 

So, while I know we will be glad to lose the masks and open our homes to the people we love, I hope that some of the practices we 
learned will continue.  We can turn off the devices and prioritize family.  We can get outside.  Our kids and our dogs are going to love it.  
That’s what small towns are for. 



Town of Pilot Butte  
Official Community Plan and Zoning Bylaw Project- Photo Contest! 

An essential component of the Official Community Plan (OCP) and Zoning Bylaw (ZB) Project is 
public engagement. The Town is looking to engage the public through a photo contest. 
Members of the community will have the opportunity to submit photos of places or things 
within the Town of Pilot Butte with the carefully chosen photos being featured in the New OCP 
and ZB document with photo credits listed. 

To ensure the photo contest is managed correctly, the Town will require the following consent 
form to be completed and submitted with all photos submitted by community members. If the 
photographer is under the age of 18 years old, a legal guardian must sign below. Please print 
clearly.  

Please email this completed consent form and Photograph(s) to kim@pilotbutte.ca.  
The contest will run from September 1, 2020 and end on January 30, 2021.  

Your First Name: ____________________________ Last Name: __________________________ 

Email:_________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number: ________________________________________________________________ 

By submitting my photo, I agree that the Town of Pilot Butte has my consent to use this photo 
within the new OCP and ZB document. I confirm I have the rights to authorize the use of these 
photos and recognize that the Town reserves the right to publish any of these images and waive 
rights to inspect or approve the use of the images provided to the Town of Pilot Butte.   

I understand that signing this form does not guarantee publication of the photograph. 

I hereby declare I am 18 years of age or older.  

For individuals younger than 18 years of old, I hereby have permission from a guardian to 
provide a photo to the Town of Pilot Butte.  

__________________________________________  ______________________ 
Signature Authorizing Pilot Butte to use this photo  Date 

__________________________________________  ______________________ 
Signature of Guardian (if applicable)   Date 

mailto:pbplanner@sasktel.net


Have Any Ideas About How Should Pilot Butte Brand the Town? 

The Town of Pilot Butte is looking to engage the public through “Sharing of Branding Ideas” for the Community of 
Pilot Butte. This will include submitting your own Logo Design. A Slogan is optional. Digital formats to be accepted 
are JPEG and PNG. We can also accept drawings on a white paper.  

The “Sharing of Branding Ideas” will 
run from October 1, 2020 and end on 
January 30, 2021. To submit your 
proposed brand(s), please email this 
completed consent form and your 
proposed brand(s) to 
kim@pilotbutte.ca. Otherwise, please 
drop your paper copies in the Town 
Office / Mail Slot as well as your 
completed consent form in a letter 
envelope.  

First Name: __________________________________ Last Name: ______________________________________ 

Email: _______________________________________ Phone Number: __________________________________ 

By submitting my brand(s) proposal, I agree that the Town of Pilot Butte has my consent to use this brand(s) within 
the new Official Community Plan and new Zoning Bylaw document as well as for the whole community for several 
years at the discretion of Council. I confirm I have the rights to authorize the use of this brand(s) and recognize 
that the Town reserves the right to edit or combine my brand(s) with other submitter’s brand(s) as well as publish 
any chosen brand(s) and waive rights to inspect or approve the use of the brand(s) provided to the Town of Pilot 
Butte.  

I understand that signing this form does not guarantee publication of the brand(s). 

I hereby declare I am 18 years of age or older. 

For individuals younger than 18 years old, I hereby have permission from a guardian to provide a brand(s) proposal 
to the Town of Pilot Butte. 

________________________________________________ ______________________________ 
Signature Authorizing Pilot Butte to use this brand(s)  Date 

________________________________________________ ______________________________ 
Signature of Guardian (if applicable)  Date 

mailto:pbplanner@sasktel.net
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**Masses follow provincial health authority guidelines including: 
**Limited number of people in attendance so pre-registering for mass and wearing a face 

mask is required: e-mail Darlene at dloucks@sasktel.net and let us know how many would like 

to attend. 

**Confirmation of availability and details of the changes of protocol for mass will be provid-

ed via e-mail. 
 

**Check out our Facebook page:  St. Agnes Church-Pilot Butte 

**Check out our website:  https://stagnespilotbutte.ca  

The Lord bless you and keep you; The Lord make His face shine upon you and be gracious to you; the Lord 

turn his face toward you and give you peace. Numbers 6:24-26   

So now faith, hope, and love abide, these three; but the greatest of these is love. - 1 Corinthians 13:13 

S t .  A g n e s   
C a t h o l i c  C h u r c h  

P i l o t  B u t t e  

Sunday Mass Time: 9:00 am 

New Year’s Day Mass: 9:00 am 

January 7, 2021: Mass and Adoration starting at 7:00 
pm. Confessions will also be heard. 

IN MEMORY 

 Troy Fiedelleck   1976 - Nov 27, 2020    

It is with heavy hearts we announce the passing of Troy on  
November 27, 2020 in Edmonton, AB at 44 years of age. Troy was 
diagnosed with a brain tumor in 2010. He bravely underwent three 
surgeries and cancer treatments over the last ten years until his  
tumor became inoperable. Our family is grateful for the time we had 
with Troy and the quality of life he was able to have despite his  
illness. Troy beat many odds and kept his sense of humor  
throughout his illness. 

Troy will be lovingly remembered and profoundly missed by his beloved daughter, Jordana, parents Wally and Janis, 
sister Janeen, brother-in-law Stacey and niece Natalie, as well as his aunts, uncles, cousins, friends and neighbors 
and his Boxer dog, Josie. 

Thank you to everyone for the love and support Troy and his family have received over this ten year journey of hope 
and gratitude. Troy was blessed to have friends and extended family throughout Western Canada that made  
surprise visits to Edmonton during hospital stays and other stressful times 

A celebration of life will be held at a later date. In lieu of flowers, may you consider a donation to one of the follow-
ing.   The Town of Pilot Butte for the children's spray park project.  
https://pilotbutte.ca/community/pilot-butte-spray-park/   (Please add a note of "in memory of Troy Fiedelleck" to 
any donations.) Town of Pilot Butte Box 253 Pilot Butte, SK S0G 3Z0 

 The Canadian Cancer Society https://www.cancer.ca 

Full Obituary can be found at https://leaderpost.remembering.ca/obituary/troy-fiedelleck-1081089900  

mailto:dloucks@sasktel.net
https://stagnespilotbutte.ca
https://pilotbutte.ca/community/pilot-butte-spray-park/
https://www.cancer.ca
https://leaderpost.remembering.ca/obituary/troy-fiedelleck-1081089900
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SCC Meeting:  

January 20th @ 

6:30 PM via 

Zoom 

January  
Non-Student 

Days: 

8
th

 and 29
th

 
KINDERGARTEN 
REGISTRATION 

2021-22:  – Contact 

the school if you 
have a child turning 
5 by December 31, 

2021 (781-2115). 

------------------- 
Classes Resume: 

January 4, 2021 

Online:  http://whitecity.pvsd.ca/àclick the “SCC” menu        ÉWCSCC on Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/EWCSCC 

École White City School -Working Together For Success | Travaillons Ensemble pour Réussir 

http://whitecity.pvsd.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/EWCSCC
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PILOT BUTTE SCHOOL 

Ms. T. Sillers, Principal         Mrs. F. Stadnyk, 
Vice-Principal 

The “BEAR-Necessities”    

January 2021 
Jan 4—classes resume    Jan 8—Non Student Day  Jan 29—Non Student Day 

Kindergarten  

Registrations 
   If you have a child entering kinder-
garten in September, please contact 
the school to pre-register. Having ac-
curate numbers ensures we are plan-
ning appropriately for staffing, which 
comes upon us quickly in the spring.  
If you are on our pre-registration list 
you will also receive updated infor-
mation as it comes available.  If you 
know of new families to the commu-
nity, please help us spread the word! 
Registration forms can be emailed to 
families, and an online registration 
pro- cess 
will be 
com- ing 
in the 
New 

Year!  
 

Happy New Year 
and all the 

best in 2021! 



Greenall Griffins
Update December in Review| 2020

…………………………………...………………………………

Students at 
Greenall 
wanted to let 
Senior 
Citizens know 
they are not 
alone during 
this difficult 
time.  Griffins 
wrote cards, 
created 
artwork and 
wrote letters 
that will safely 
be distributed 
to care homes 
to be shared 
with seniors.

…
…
…
…
…
.…
…
…
…
…
…
…
…
…
…
…
…
..…

…
…
…
…
…
…
…
…
…
..…

…
…
…
…
…
…
…
.

……………………………………………….

Greenall would like to acknowledge the RM of 
Edenwold, the Town of Pilot Butte, the Town of 
Balgonie and the Town of White City in supporting our 
school programs through the Saskatchewan Lotteries 
Grants. The physical activity, arts, drama and music 
programs have all received funds to enhance 
programming. Thank you to Saskatchewan Lotteries 
and our greater community for their ongoing and 
continued support of our children!

Greenall is currently operating on a hybrid alternative schedule.  
Please see the school website for more information regarding our 
current calendar.

………………………...………………………

We continue to 
celebrate 
Griffins who 
demonstrate our 
school values.  
Our students are
pursuing 
excellence, 
fairness, 
acceptance, 
kindness, 
respect, self 
control and 
empathy!  We 
are proud to 
work with such 
amazing 
students and 
staff!

………………………………………….

Greenall students 
continue to 
celebrate School 
Spirit days.  
Students and
staff can be seen
in their toques, 
plaid, and holiday 
sweaters! 
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ADVERTISING RATES FOR  Pilot buttE News and viewS   

Advertising in the News and views  Is priced as follows  

effective September 2019: 

1/4 page Ad—$35.00  (approximate size 3.6”W x 5” H) 

1/2 page Ad—$45.00  (approximate size 7.25”W x 5” H) 

Full Page Ad—$65.00  (approximate size 7.25”W x10” H) 

Backpage Sponsor—$170.00  (approximate size 2”W x 1” H) 

Preferred method of submission is a .pdf, .jpeg, .pub or .doc file.  

Insertion of ad at the discretion of the News & viewS 

Email us at  newsandviews@sasktel.net or drop off at the Pilot 
Butte Town  Office.  We request please that payment be received 

first in order for the ad to be inserted in an issue. 

If the payment is not received prior to the 20th, the AD WILL NOT 
BE PLACED IN THE ISSUE.  Articles inserted/ads inserted at the discretion of 

the News and viewS. 

 
When possible, we ask for your support when inserting articles as we 
just have enough  funds to publish.  Thank you. 

We now accept e-Transfers!  Or payment may be mailed to 

Pilot Butte News and viewS, c/o Box 253, Pilot Butte, Sk.  
S0G 3Z0 or  dropped off at the Town Office  from 9-12 & 1-5 

or there is a mail slot to the left of the lobby doors at the  
Pilot Butte Recreation Complex.      

If so, the News and viewS tries to keep residents up to date!   
If you see something we should all know about or have a submission for the next issue, let us know by emailing us at the newsandviews@sasktel.net   

 
 LIBRARY HOURS 

 
Tuesday                  1:00-4:30 pm 

                                   &     5-8 pm 

Wednesday                    9-12 pm 

                                &     1-5 pm 

Thursday                1-4:30 pm 

                                   &     5-8 pm 

Friday                              9-12 pm 

                                                &     1-5 pm  

Sunday                                   1-4 pm 

*FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK & TWITTER! 
Closed Statutory holidays  

*Drop box available in the Town Office  
9 to 5 pm Monday-Friday       

Pilot Butte Public Library  |  Recreation Complex 
Box 668  Butte SK S0G 3Z0 
phone 306.781.3403 
email:  pilotbutte@southeastlibrary.ca 

WWW.SOUTHEASTLIBRARY.CA 

Please remember to follow our guidelines set out by the Saskatchewan Library 
Association and our Southeast Regional Library Management. Stay within our 
yellow taped path, follow the blue arrow direction, maintain 6 feet social distance 
and touch only the material you wish to take. We will still be posting virtual crafts 
and activities, however we can allow daycares and families of 5 or less to come in 
for our craft time and activity time. We will require you to pre register to assure 
our number of patrons in the library does not exceed our limit of 11. Thank you to 
everyone for your patience and understanding at this time.  

Craft Time: January 6, 13, 20 & 27 at 10 am  -  5 spots available 

Tick Tock Time: January 15 & 22 at 10 am   -  5 spots available 

Book Club:   January 12 at 7 pm  -   8 spots available 

PB Photo B:unch:   Will be taking a break due to COVID—19 restrictions 

Please call the Library or email to reserve your spot. 

Until further notice from the Provincial Health Authority, Health and Safety re-
strictions in January; we will be keeping with the following schedule. Please call, 
email, or watch our Facebook page for more information regarding COVID-19 
restrictions. Happy New Year! Let us work together to make this year fabulous. 



Pilot Butte Arts & Culture 
 
Visit our website www.pilotbutte-arts.ca to learn about our Covid-19 Safety Protocols.  
Follow us on Instagram www.instagram.com/pilot_butte_arts_and_culture/ or  
Follow us on Facebook www.facebook.com/pilotbutteart 
Contact us at pilotbutteacc@gmail.com  
Register for classes at www.eventbrite.ca/d/canada--pilot-butte/pilot-butte-arts-and-culture/ 

“GIVE ART A TRY" Winter Classes 
Stay close to home, take classes in a safe environment, here in Pilot Butte!  

Click on photo or class title for more info if you are viewing this online!  
 Class Location Cost 

 

Quilting for Beginners with 
Cheryl 
 
Wednesdays Jan 13, 20, 27 & Feb 3  

6:30 - 9:30pm 
 
Available by Zoom or in person 
 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall  
 
Max 9  
spots 

 
$55 

The initial cost of $65 is 
subsidized through a generous 

grant from Saskatchewan 
Lotteries. 

 

Leather Mitts with Betty  
 
Tuesdays, January 19, 26, 
February 2 & 9 
6:30pm - 9:00pm 
 
All supplies included. 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 10 
spots 

 
$140 

 
The initial cost of $165 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

 

Diamond Willow Walking Sticks 
with Greg  
 
Sat Jan 23  
1:00 - 4:00 pm 
 
Must be 12+ years of age 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 10 
spots 

 
$40 

 
The initial cost of $50 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

 

Alcohol Ink Art with Justine 
Marie Studios  
 
Tuesday, February 23 
6:30pm - 8:30pm 
 
All supplies included. 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 10 
spots 

 
$45 

 
The initial cost of $70 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

 

Knitting a Hat in the Round 
with Shanan  
 
Wednesdays, February 24, March 
3 & 10 
7:00pm - 8:30pm 
 
Bring your own bulky yarn. 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 8 
spots 

 
$25 

 
The initial cost of $30 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

 

Mosaic Mirror with Kattail 
Acres 
 
Tuesdays, March 9, 16, 23 & 30,  
6:30pm - 9:00pm 
 
All supplies included. 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 8 
spots 

 
$150 

 
The initial cost of $175 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

We would like to acknowledge the Town of Pilot Butte for the ongoing assistance they provide to our committee.  Special thanks to Sask Lotteries for generous 
grants allowing PB Arts & Culture to present these events at reduced rates:  https://www.sasklotteries.ca/home.htm  

http://www.pilotbutte-arts.ca/
http://www.instagram.com/pilot_butte_arts_and_culture/
http://www.facebook.com/pilotbutteart
mailto:pilotbutteacc@gmail.com
http://www.eventbrite.ca/d/canada--pilot-butte/pilot-butte-arts-and-culture/
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/quilting-for-beginners-tickets-132439154075
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/quilting-for-beginners-tickets-132439154075
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/leather-beaded-mitts-tickets-126712872613
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/diamond-willow-walking-sticks-with-greg-tickets-132443184129
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/diamond-willow-walking-sticks-with-greg-tickets-132443184129
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/alcohol-ink-art-workshop-with-jms-tickets-126714292861
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/alcohol-ink-art-workshop-with-jms-tickets-126714292861
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/knitting-a-hat-in-the-round-with-shanan-tickets-126717111291
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/knitting-a-hat-in-the-round-with-shanan-tickets-126717111291
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/mosaic-mirror-with-kattail-acres-tickets-126719201543
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/mosaic-mirror-with-kattail-acres-tickets-126719201543
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/quilting-for-beginners-tickets-132439154075
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/leather-beaded-mitts-tickets-126712872613
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/diamond-willow-walking-sticks-with-greg-tickets-132443184129
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/alcohol-ink-art-workshop-with-jms-tickets-126714292861
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/knitting-a-hat-in-the-round-with-shanan-tickets-126717111291
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/mosaic-mirror-with-kattail-acres-tickets-126719201543
https://www.sasklotteries.ca/home.htm
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The “Buttte”ification Report 

Request for community assistance:  Grant Writer!  Do you have experience writing grants?  Would you 

like to gain experience writing grants?  Would you consider volunteering your time and expertise to a 

very worthwhile cause  -  beautifying your community:  We would love to have you on the team.  If you 

are keen, please email us at:  beautifypb@gmail.com 

Is your inner gardener searching for a way out?  Check out the online gardening workshops offered by the 

University of Saskatchewan.  They have posted at least 15 topics for you to explore.  Head on over to:  

gardening.usask.ca click on “Gardening Workshops” to check them out.  You can register online;  the workshop 

costs are very reasonable at $20/person for a 2 hour class.  All funds raised stay within the Horticulture Department 

of the U of S and help to fund their online resources including the invaluable “Gardenline”.  This program runs during the spring and 

summer months, it’s a source of fact and evidence based information and advice that can help solve any and all gardening related 

issues you may encounter.  These online resources are available free of charge to anyone. 
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Make Your Voice Heard!Make Your Voice Heard!
Have you ever attended a Public Hearing? If not, make 
2021 the year you do! Public Hearings are an excellent 
way to share your thoughts, opinions, and concerns 
on important topics directly with RM Councillors, 
staff, and members of our communities. You can even 
participate from the comfort and safety of your own 
home! To find out about upcoming public hearings, 
check our website and follow the instructions to 
attend via zoom or submit your statements to be read 
aloud during the meeting.

Sewer Clean Out CapsSewer Clean Out Caps
Open sewer clean outs can 
lead to frozen sewer lines, 
which leads to costly repairs 
for homeowners. The mu-
nicipality is not responsible 
to cover these costs or fix 
this damage, but our crews 
have some tips to prevent it! 
Sewer clean outs are located 
on the property line and can 
be capped to prevent cold air 
from getting in and freez-
ing your sewer line. Take a 
moment to make sure yours 
is capped!

Taking down Christmas 
trees isn’t as fun as putting 
them up, but Emerald Park 
residents who take it down 
by Monday, January 11 can 
have them picked up for 
removal. Please take off all 
ornaments and decorations 
and lay your Christmas tree 
down by the curb to help 
our crews remove it quickly 
and easily on January 11.

COVID-19 UpdateCOVID-19 Update
As the COVID-19 pandemic continues to create chal-
lenges for everyone, the RM of Edenwold municipal 
office remains open for business, but we are tak-
ing additional steps to help prevent the spread of 
COVID-19. All in-person meetings between office staff 
and members of the public will take place online or 
over the phone until further notice. Please contact 
306-771-2522 or rm158@sasktel.net for any inquiries 
and to schedule an appointment to speak with a staff 
member. If possible, consider paying your taxes and 
utilities by mail, through your bank, or by credit card 
online (for a 2.85% fee). Please continue to follow us 
on social media @RMofEdenwold and check our web-
site www.rmedenwold.ca for the most up-to-date 
information.

Christmas Tree PickupChristmas Tree Pickup

R.M. of EdenwoldR.M. of Edenwold
100 Hutchence Road100 Hutchence Road
Emerald Park, SKEmerald Park, SK
S4L 1C6S4L 1C6

306-771-2522306-771-2522
rm158@sasktel.netrm158@sasktel.net
www.rmedenwold.cawww.rmedenwold.ca

R.M. of Edenwold No. 158R.M. of Edenwold No. 158
January 2021January 2021  
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The News and viewS would 
like to thank the Pilot Butte 

Recreation Board in conjunction with Sask Lotteries Assistance 
Grant, for ongoing donation to our newsletter.  The donation 
from the Rec Board enables the News and viewS to keep 
publishing and aids in local sports, culture and recreation 
advertising.  Our continued thanks for the support! 

The grant allows expansion of the News and viewS as necessary, 
with local content, assorted advertising and hopefully making it 
more appealing and interesting to read.   

The Town of Pilot Butte provides financial funding as well as 
continued support in other ways. The Town has pledged to 
ensure that the News and viewS will publish, no matter what!  
Thank you to the Town for their ongoing and continuing support.  
It takes a tremendous financial worry off of the volunteers!    

The R.M. of Edenwold also supplies the newsletter with financial 
funding and we use a portion of these funds to send copies of the 
newsletters to some R.M. residents.   

This financial windfall (for us!) is enabling us to produce a larger, 
more attractive newsletter for your enjoyment.  We hope that we 
can continue to provide a quality of newsletter that makes us the 
“must read” item each month.   

We truly appreciate the support and could not 
publish without this funding along with our 
backpage sponsors.   

Check us out on the web, IN COLOUR at  www.pilotbutte.ca 

U n c l a s s i f i e d  C l a s s i f i e d s  

 
Meeting place To Be  
Determined please email us. 

http://www.pilotbutte.ca


Page 23 

 

U n c l a s s i f i e d  C l a s s i f i e d s  

Contact us: 

306.537.0413 
office@varietyplumbing.com 

New GENERAC  
Product Launch 
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